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COVID-19 Update 
 

During the summer, central office staff 
worked to establish protocols and prepare 
plans so that each building and all staff can 
be compliant with hygiene and sanitary 
measures. Personal protective equipment, 
signage and disinfectant materials have 
been ordered and are being distributed to 
schools.  CSCE is expecting the material 
provided by the Government on August 26. 
The protocols have been developed for 
school transportation and for janitorial staff. 
More hours have been added to our base 
contracts to allow for necessary disinfection 
during the pandemic. Since August 15, the 
four francophone school authorities in 
Alberta have been working to set up a K-9 
virtual school attached to the CFÉD. We are 
in the process of identifying the teachers 
who will work in this setting and providing 
the necessary training.   CSCE parents have 
until August 31 to register their child in 
CFED’s virtual school. The Superintendent 
will meet with each of the school teams over 
the next few days to answer questions and 
concerns from staff in the context of  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

returning to school during the pandemic. 
The CSCE Re-launch Plan, Scenario 1 is 
available on the CSCE website. 
 
 

Capital Maintenance Renewal 
Project Update 

 
Each of the projects provided for in the 
Capital Maintenance Renewal funding is 
progressing very well and all major 
improvements will be completed by the 
start of the school year. The Board 
expresses its sincere appreciation to Isabelle 
Poulin and Yvon Ménard for the progress of 
this work in such a limited time. 
 

Back to school – Fall 2020 
 
The Board of Trustees wishes a safe 
start to the year to all CSCE staff. CSCE 
extends a warm welcome to the new 
teachers: Laurie Bélanger, Jessica 
Dallaire, Assane Diouf, Aurélie 
Dupressoir, Sandra Major, Cynthia 
Saez, Cyrille Sagbo and Julie Vadnais.  
CSCE also extends its congragulations 
to Nancy Crousset who is on  
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secondment with Alberta Education 
as a High School Curriculum 
Consultant and to Pierre Hébert who 
will work for Campus Saint-Jean in a  
special project for its Education 
sector.  Welcome back everyone! 
 
 

Next Board Meeting 
 
The next CSCE Board meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, September 29, 2020. 
 

************ 
 
If you wish to secure a spot on the Agenda, either as a 
delegation or to make your issues known, please do so in 
writing or by telephone to the superintendent, one week 
before the meeting’s date. For more information, please 
contact the Central office at (780) 645-3888.  
 


